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HOSA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES 1-11-2015
           Attendance:
Greg Lutz, Bill Morris, Randy Eidemiller, Keith Stewart, John Wilson, Vernon Anthony, Laura Anthony, Ed Porter, Rob Willis, Kim Gajda (Kathleen Rolinatis via speaker phone).
Visitors: Joe Divida
Meeting called to order by Greg Lutz at 7:08 p.m.   
Randy Eidemiller made a motion to approve the 12-7-2014 minutes. Bill Morris seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Kathleen Rolinatis reported some concern over decline in income – although with lower expenses, cutting of Frank’s and so forth, the league should break –even this season. This includes considering offering Kim Gajda an increased salary. Rolinatis also suggested work needs to begin on next budget.   
New Business

Bill Morris made a motion that all Trustee program assignments are carried over for 2015. Keith Stewart made a second. Motion carried.
Vernon Anthony made a motion that:

1. Henceforth all HOSA Board meetings shall be limited to a total time of ninety minutes; said time is designated for New Business, Old Business and Program Business.  

2. Visitors shall be allotted a maximum of ten  minutes of time for presentation to the Board. The Board will have an equal ten minutes for question and answer to visitors. Total time shall not exceed twenty minutes. Said allotment is in addition to the ninety minutes allotted to regular Board business.

3. Voting for Board members and trustees shall be presented, as necessary, by the HOSA president and discussion of which/interviews with prospective members  shall not exceed thirty minutes. Said allotment is in addition to the ninety minutes allotted to regular Board business.  

4. Each of these events will be subject to timing by the HOSA board vice president. No HOSA Board member or trustee will be required to remain in attendance of any HOSA Board meeting beyond the time allotments as per above. The HOSA Board vice president shall be required to declare any of these allotments as expended once time limits are reached and require that the meeting move to the next part, unless a motion is made and approved by the Board otherwise. 

Randy Eidemiller made a second. Motion carried.
Old Business

- Board Meeting Location – Homewood Suites in 2015 – confirmed with the Hotel.
- Retainer fee for attorney – contract signed.
- Review refund policy: Ed Porter to distribute report. 
Program Business
Director of HFC: Randy Eidemiller reported that he will be attending the annual MOSSL meeting in January. He is organizing an HFC survey.  
MSSA/HSSA: Greg Lutz reported about sixteen players are registered thus far. 
Referees: Keith Stewart reported that he will be holding further referee training this spring. 
Public Relations (CRPRC)/Marketing: Ed Porter reported that he will be initiating a newsletter via Blue Sombrero and is seeking input. 
Director of Recreational Program: Greg Lutz reported that season registration is underway, with over 300 players registered.   
Jr. Academy: Randy Eidemiller reported he is compiling results from the survey. He also wishes to discuss, at future Board meetings, extending the program to U5 and below. 
TOPSoccer: Vernon Anthony reported he is working on internship program, replenishing uniforms and getting access to an indoor facility. 
Fields-City of Hilliard: Discussion of increased cost of City of Hilliard fields, which are increasing almost threefold in 2015. This may lead to reduction in use of City of Hilliard space. Randy Eidemiller suggested we need to study the fields in order to understand allocation, especially as regards division of some fields exclusive to games and others to practice.
Bill Morris made a motion that the HOSA Board not renew its agreement for the 2015-2016 season for the use of Frank’s park. Keith Stewart seconded. Motion carried. 

 Camps: Greg Lutz reported the camp schedule is on the web site.  
Other Business: Laura Anthony made a motion to offer Kim Gajda an annual salary of $24,000 as well as monthly cost of internet upgrade, effective immediately (retroactive to January 1). Bill Morris made a second. Motion carried. 
Ed Porter suggested the Board consider a Chamber of Commerce membership. Rob Willis made a motion to approve the Board funding a Board Membership. Bill Morris made a second. Motion passed
Motion to adjourn made at 8:25 pm by Bill Morris. Laura Anthony made a second.                                Motion passed.
